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We recently received an update from missionaries Tim and Beth Heiney 

regarding our support to the Lutheran Center for Theological Studies (CLET). 

It is the Lutheran seminary to prepare pastors for the French-speaking areas of 

Africa. Beth is the project coordinator for Africa. 

Students of the CLET must complete three levels of study before returning 

home and starting their vicarage: Novitiate, Pastoral 1 and Pastoral 2. Each 

year two levels are offered. This year they are the Pastoral 1 and 2 classes.  

Students enrolled this year in the Pastoral 1 class include five from Togo 

(Lamboni Damegbene, Kombate Moidaguide, Kombate Toarbone, 

Komgonlingue Nassara, Kolan Babe, and Djekoab Yantchanean); Tade Kpangon Edmund from Cote d’Ivoire; and 

Korogo Amdou from Burkina Faso. Enrollees in Pastoral 2 are Glon Guehi Anatol and Soho Gbote Hubert from 

Cote d’Ivoire; Douti Tibambe, Lare Damedjin, and Kolani Doguibe from Togo. 

The Heineys were able to attend opening services at the CLET campus at the beginning of the school year. During 

this service Rev. Desiré Tadé was installed as one of the professors. “Rev. Tadé is from the Ivory Coast (Côte 

d’Ivoire). His family has struggled in the past years through the war in their area and has had to evacuate several 

times. This will be a good chance for them to settle into helping with the seminary in a more stable country, at least 

for this time.  

Another exciting thing happening at the school is the 

organization of the women. Recently a large donation was 

given to the ladies for their ‘projects’ and they are working on 

how best to use this to achieve their goals in becoming good 

pastors’ wives! 

We are also happy to announce the ordination of four men from 

Guinea, former students of the CLET. It is at times like this we 

are most thankful for the training that they have been blessed to 

receive, and we know that they also appreciate this gift. And the 

work goes on…” 

Funding for the CLET is determined per student. Costs vary 

according to where they are coming from and how large their 

families are. A lump sum is given directly to the CLET for 

operating costs: utilities, salaries, guards, and grounds upkeep. 

Students are given a small stipend each month since they have 

to rent living quarters and feed themselves and their families.  

Beth Heiney writes: “The student president will be sending a 

note of thanks [printed on page 7 of this newsletter]. On our 

visit for the opening service Tim and I sent our greetings to all 

on behalf of JILM and informed them that you are once again 

making this year possible. The folks at CLET are sincerely 

thankful for all you have done and continue to do.” 

A Mission Society ~ 
Supporting the World Mission of the  

      Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 
 

…“that every knee may bow and every 

tongue confess that JESUS CHRIST IS 

LORD….” 

Laying hands and praying over new professor Desiré 
Tadé. Those praying from left: Tim Heiney, missionary to 
Guinea; Professor Koutia, CLET; President Lamboni, 
Togo Lutheran Church (ELT); Pastor Guehi Guehi Marc 
(Ivory Coast); Pastor Thomas Kamano (Guinea). 
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From the Desk of Our President 

Uncounted Blessings 
I know how to count - been doing it for over 73 years. I started with fingers and toes, and worked my way through 

elementary math at St. John’s Lutheran in Adrian, MI. I didn’t hit the wall until junior high school when they 

introduced those algebra equations. That threw me for a loop, and I don’t think I ever solved those unknown 

quantities. I want your help in the basics and even more help in “the unknown factor.”  

Basics 
Here is what I know:  

 Most gifts to JILM come with a check and often a personal note and observation.   

 Some arrange an automatic gift monthly on a specific day and specific amount transferred from their bank 

account. 

 A few have been blessed to own shares of appreciated stock, which they have transferred to JILM. The 

shares are sold and funds credited to JILM for Mission Sending. 

 Some have asked if it is possible to set up giving via credit card. This is possible, but would bring to JILM 

a $20.00 monthly operational expense plus 2.65% of any funds received plus 38 cents per transaction. 

These expenses are affordable IF many people sign up to use this convenience. A Steering Committee 

recommendation and your approval would be necessary if we undertook this possibility.  

 QUESTION – WOULD YOU USE THIS OPTION IF JILM ADOPTED THIS METHOD OF GIVING? 

Please let me know by mail or email at the addresses below.  

Unknown until Glory 
Although we can count JILM members, contributions and mission projects supported, we will wait for the big 

surprise when we see our Lord face to face and meet people of every tribe and race who will thank us for bringing 

the Gospel Message to them through JILM. Like Andrew and the 11 who were amazed at our Lord’s miracles, we 

will be elated to know that our prayers and offerings were multiplied in abundance!  

Thank you again for your prayers and amazing support of God’s Mission. We are honored to labor with you and we 

are thankful for your prayerful support.  

Paul F. Howe 30701 Berry Creek Drive 

Chaplain (COL) US ARMY (Retired) Georgetown, TX  78628 

paulfhowe@aol.com (512)  864-2281 or cell (512) 517-6078 

 

 
                     

 

From the Volunteer Coordinator 
Happy New Year!  

As we turn the page to another year, we praise God for His goodness and grace. And we give thanks to our 

members and volunteers for their generosity and service. …Thanks to God for our current and new members 

around the world.…Thanks to Zion, Walburg, TX for providing both physical and financial support....Thanks to 

Thrivent members for their continued generosity.  And we give thanks to our many volunteers, the Steering 

Committee for providing wisdom and insight, our officers for their guidance and leadership, and the Wednesday 

and Thursday gift processing volunteers for their time and talents.   

Because of these gifts and contributions, many around the world will hear God’s message of salvation and 

peace. 

God’s Blessings throughout the New Year, 

Frederick Tscheulin 

 

mailto:paulfhowe@aol.com
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Vicars in Sri Lanka 

 
There are seven vicars engaged in full time ministry at 

present. Vicar Gnanadas, who was serving at Nanu Oya, a 

small town a few kilometers from Nuwara Eliya, resigned 

at the end of September to join Lanka Hope Media 

(Lutheran Hour Ministries).  

The rest of the vicars are serving in different parts of tea 

plantations located within 50 km from the Nuwara Eliya 

Town (Hill Country), under the guidance of three pastors, 

President Nadaraja, Pastor Devanesan and Pastor 

Arulselvan. The vicars are paid US $105 per month as a 

stipend. Nanu Oya is the only place which has a mission 

building for worship. In other places people gather and 

worship in houses. Need for a permanent building for 

worship is the main prayer concern of the vicars.  

 

 

Pastors from left: Devanesan, Pres. Nadaraja, and Rev. 

Arulselvan 

 

Vicar Gnanakumar (age 32) 

is from Labookelle and 

serving at Kandapola, a tea 

plantation area about 8 km 

from Nuwara Eliya Town. He 

is married and the father of a 

ten- months-old infant. He 

also conducts ministry in 

Colombo area if Pastor 

Devanasan is not available. 

Vicar Gnanakumar started as a 

part-timer in 1998 and 

committed himself to full-time ministry in 2004. 

 

 

Vicar Muthukumar (age 42) 

is from Labookelle and he is 

the father of three. He serves 

at Kotagala tea plantation area 

about 40 km from Nuwara 

Eliya Town. He committed 

himself to full-time ministry in 

2004. 

 

 

 

Vicar Arul Pragash (age 27) 

is from West Ward Ho and 

serves at Pathana, Talawakelle 

tea plantation area  about 30 

km from his home. He 

committed himself to full-time 

ministry in 2004. He is 

unmarried. 

 

 

Vicar Anton Raj (age 25) is 

from West Ward Ho and serves 

at Ramboda tea plantation area, 

which is located about 15 km 

from his home. He committed 

himself to full-time ministry in 

2004. Vicar Anton is 

unmarried. 

 

 

Vicar Francis Silva (age 30) is 

from Ramboda, a small town 

located about 20 km from 

Nuwara Eliya and serves at 

Pussallawa and Ragala tea 

plantation areas located about 

24 km from his residence. 

Francis is married and a father 

of a boy (age 5) and a girl (age 

3). He committed himself to 

full-time ministry in 2004. 

 

Vicar Wijayasundaram (age 

44) is from Nanu Oya, the 

town nearest  to Nuwara Eliya. 

He serves at Welimada area 

which is about 20 km from his 

residence. He is married and 

the father of three children, 

ages 8, 6 and 3. He committed 

himself for full time ministry in 

the year 2004. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicar Sebastian (age 36) is 

from West Ward Ho, Nuwara 

Eliya and serves at Norwood 

area, about 50 km from his 

residence. He was a part timer 

for about two years and 

committed himself for full 

time ministry in 2004.Vicar 

Sebastian is married. 
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GIFTS TO JILM, October - December, 2013 
 

Individual Donors 
 
James and Deborah Albers 

Woodrow and Margie Arp 

Charles and Elva Baldwin* 

Erhart and Anita Bauer 

Lola Behrens 

David and Joy Belasic 

Bettie Horn Bendewald 

Donald and Judy Berg 

Robert and Elaine Besalski 

Paul and Joan Biegner 

Larry and Barbara Bielss 

Charles and Frieda Birner 

John and Betty Bobo 

Ralph Bohlmann 

Dennis Botzek 

William and Gloria Bouchard 

Paul and Deloris Bramstedt 

Donald and Pearl Brosz 

John and Mary Ann Brown 

Matt and Mariann Brown 

Mercer and Donna Brugler 

Evelyn Buchhorn 

Leonardo and Estela Bugtong 

Donna Clifton 

Charles and Ruth Collier 

Patrick and Connie Cuming 

Frank and Phyllis Davis 

Katherine Davis 

Steven and Becky Delk 

Dorothy Dezelle* 

Mary Dougherty* 

Arthur and Betty Dueker 

Duane and Monica Ehrhardt 

John and Elva Ellermann 

Jane Ellwanger 

John Fibelkorn 

Steven and Patricia Fick 

Ronald and Mildred Fink 

Ed and Bobbie Fischer 

Harold and Jean Fleishhauer 

Duane and Mary Lee Florschuetz 

Robert Foelber 

Sara Frank 

Leland and Jeanette Frese 

Robert and Irene Friedrich 

Jean Garton 

Daniel and Janet Gensch 

Ronald and Merle Gustafson 

Ed and Margaret Haas 

Daniel and Lois Haertling 

Elvin and Anna Harms 

Walt and Ellen Harms 

John and Debra Heckmann 

Joyce Heckmann 

Arlene Heins* 

John and Wilma Heins 

Kent and Jean Heise 

J. C. and Shirley Henning 

James and Gratia Hinman 

Alice Hobus 

Lorene Hornig 

Jimmie and Nancy Horton 

Paul and Lois Howe 

Robert and Diane Hrabovsky 

Marvin A. Huggins 

Richard and Eileen Izzard 

Bill and Emily Johnson 

Bonnie Kahle 

Lawrence and Joanne Kelm 

Richard and Maxine Kiessling 

Vic and Emilie Killian 

Harry and Gigi Klepper 

Loren and Arlene Kramer 

Thomas and Miriam Krause 

Carol Kreyling 

Arnold and Caroline Kromphardt 

Joyce Kuhl 

Robert and Eloise Kuhlmann 

Normand and Joyce Laesch 

John and Karen Leicht 

Milton and Betty Liese 

Michael and Pixie Linebrink 

Keith and Margie Loomans 

David and Marcia Luecke 

Alfred J. Luehmann 

Ray and Jane Martens 

Geraldine Mass 

Alvin and Dorothy Meissner 

Frederick and Ellen Meyer* 

Curtis and Marilyn Mickan 

James and Doris Mierendorf 

W. O. and Gladys Moerbe 

Charles and Audrey Mueller 

Mary Neubacher 

Hubert and Gladys Noack 

Larry and Bonnie Noack 

Richard and Paula Noack 

Glenn and Sandra OShoney 

William and Paula Otto 

Robert and Joan Petersen 

Richard and Cynthia Pieplow 

Larry and Joyce Piper* 

Bernie and Evelyn Raabe 

Thomas Raabe 

Benjamin and Lois Rathgeber 

Robert and Barbara Rauh 

James and Marilyn Rehley 

Otto and Rosalie Reinbacher 

Milton and Joan Riemer 

Frances Riffel 

David and Sara Robinson 

Ellis and Joyce Rottmann 

W. A. and Lilias Rud 

Roberta Rylander 

Alvin and Mildred Schafer 

Kenneth and Norma Jane Schamens 

Karl and Shirley Schmidt 

David and Darlene Schneider 

Dell and Judy Schomburg 

George and Mary Schumann 

Susan Schweitzer 

Al and Ruth Senske 

Donald and Barbara Senzig 

William and Susan Sliva 

Gene and Florence Snow 

Rev. and Mrs. Floyd Spree 

Peter and Kelly Steinke 

Ruby Jean Stolle* 

Carl and Thea Streufert 

Lois Swanson 

Sally M. Swisher 

Bernie and Doris Symm 

Leo and Rose Merle Symmank 

Sally Teinert* 

Walter and Ione Tietjen 

Mason and Jean Townsend 

Frederick and Chris Tscheulin 

James and Jane Vehling 

Howard and Mary Voelker 

Paul and Barbara Voitko 

Richard and Madge Wagner 

Alber and Adeline Walther 

O'Neal and Edna Weigelt 

Harvey Wilkening 

Melvin Witt 

Carolyn Young 

Richard and Constance Ziehr 

Rudy Zoch 

 

*indicates new member 
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In Memory Of 
 

Mary Anderson 

Alfred Beck 

Norman Becker 

Ralph Behrens 

A. H. D. Besalski 

Betty Boden 

Jean Boldt 

Corlee Bosch 

Norman Brauer 

Weldon Buchhorn 

Clara Crone 

Joy Cumming 

Mervin Dehning 

Billie Jo Dockal 

Harold Doellinger 

John Ellwanger 

Vincent Engelman 

Paul Ferguson 

Zola Freeberg 

Kelly Lynn Frerichs 

Marion Frick 

Chic Garton 

Rhonda George 

Oscar Gerken 

Barbara Harlan 

Juraine Hornig 

 
 
 

Bill Husman 

Raymond Kahle 

Wayne Koenig 

Otto Kretzmann 

Donald Leicht 

Jason Lindbloom 

Martin Mappes 

Dorothy McInroe 

Laverne Mirtsching 

Don Misch 

Milton Nauss 

Teri Peppley 

Erma Pfaff 

Shirley Pittman 

Ben Raschke 

Patricia Sander 

Melvin Teinert 

Reuben Tiemann 

Bob Ullrich 

Curtis Dale Wagner 

Dorothy Wilkening 

Carol Worwick 

Robert Young 

Kevin Zimmerman 

 

  

Thrivent Choice 

Donors 

 

Woodrow Arp 

Martha Bibler 

Donna Clifton 

Elsie Cloeter 

Harold Fleischhauer 

Edmund Frank 

Arlene Greenthaner 

John Heckmann 

Viola Hobratsch 

Priscilla Holz 

Nancy Horton 

Glen and Wanda Kollmeyer 

John Krueger 

Tom and Rebecca Menke 

Jean Mersiovsky 

Jan Moeller 

Neal Rabe 

Benjamin and Lois Rathgeber 

Matthew Sell 

William and Susa Sliva 

Will and Lenabell Sohns 

Alber and Adeline Walther 

   

 
 

Congregation and  

Organization Gifts 
 
Austin, TX, Redeeming Grace Lutheran Church 

Cedar Park, TX, Omega People 

The Dankis Foundation 

The Grove, TX, St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 

LWML 

Killeen, TX, Grace Lutheran Church  

New Albany, IN, Grace Lutheran Church* 

Norse Dairy Systems 

Round Rock, TX, King Of Kings Lutheran Church 

Uvalde, TX, Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Walburg, TX, Zion Lutheran Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Honor Of 
 

Pearl Coburn (94
th

 birthday) 

Bettie Bendewald (for her mission work) 

Charles and Ruth Collier (in thanksgiving for family) 

Ed and Bobbie Fischer (50
th

 wedding anniversary) 

Harold and Jean Fleischhauer (50
th

 wedding anniversary) 

Esther Frank (98
th

 birthday) 

Ronald and Merle Gustafson (62
nd

 wedding anniversary and          

birthdays) 

Tim Krause 

Tom Krause 

Norman and Joyce Laesch (60
th

 wedding anniversary) 

James Leischeidt 

Clifton and Vicki Lindsay (wedding anniversary) 

Eileen Langley (91
st
 birthday) 

Milton and Betty Liese  

Faith McKinney (birthday) 

Ryan and Faith McKinney (wedding anniversary) 

Wilbern and Betty Michalk (52
nd

 wedding anniversary) 

Curtis and Marilyn Mickan (58
th

 wedding anniversary) 

Al and Lee Miller 

William and Paula Otto 

Al Taylor 

Frank and Tess Todd (wedding anniversary) 

Alber and Adeline Walther (52
nd

 wedding anniversary) 
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by Rev. Matt Heise 

 

 

 
In mid-October, 

the JILM-

supported group of 

Georgian 

Lutherans traveled 

to Istanbul, 

Turkey at the 

request of a former 

parishioner. She 

has been working 

in Turkey for a 

while as many Georgians do since there are greater 

economic opportunities there. This former 

parishioner shares a rather large apartment in 

Istanbul with 15 other women of Georgian ethnicity. 

These women consider themselves Orthodox 

Christians, but the former parishioner felt it urgent 

that our people make a visit there. 

Why? Upon arrival and introductions, it was 

apparent that these women had undergone quite a 

change while in Turkey. Some had lived in Turkey 

for over ten years, others for less. But what seemed 

clear as the conversations began: these women were 

no longer what we would call traditional Christians. 

Instead, they had adopted a strange hybrid of Islam 

and Christianity. For example, they weren’t sure that 

Jesus was God and thought Mohammed was also a 

holy man who led people to God. In sum, they 

believe that Muslims are saved through 

Mohammed, Christians through Christ.  

They were very wary of having their picture 

taken, sensing that we were using this just for 

publicity. (Naturally, we try to take pictures 

wherever we serve to give you at JILM a better 

sense of the evangelistic work). Our evangelist 

Zvaidi said that living in an Islamic culture 

without the benefit of a regular Christian 

witness has harmed their faith, which most 

likely was not an informed biblical Christian 

faith to begin with, but rather a cultural 

Orthodoxy that we see quite often in countries 

like Georgia and Russia. 

 

  

Still, there were some young men who attended and 

showed an interest in our presentation of 

Christianity. One promised to read the Bible and ask 

more questions when our evangelists return to 

Turkey. In addition, another former parishioner has 

asked for church services for about ten people or so 

in the Georgian language. We will explore this 

option especially with the existing Lutheran Church 

in Istanbul run by a Finnish Lutheran Mission group. 

As regular visits from Georgia would be difficult (it 

took our people 28 hours to travel by bus), a few 

visits and services in Georgian may open up the 

chance for the local Lutheran church to feed them 

spiritually in the future as the Georgians also 

understand Turkish. 

Many thanks to JILM for its continued support and 

prayers for the vital work going on in the country of 

Georgia and other Islamic regions.  

 

 

 

Below: Our evangelists are second and third from 

the right--the former woman parishioner in the 

middle. The others are among those who heard 

the pure Gospel from our evangelists! 
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JILM Financial Report, October-December, 2013 
Balance for LCMS Ministry, 9/30/2013 8,660.90 
Gifts and interest received 10/1/2013-12/31/2013 83,116.08 
Project Support, 7/1/2013-9/30/2013  

Sri Lanka Stipends for Probationers (48% funded of $11,000 commitment             20,625.00 
Ingria Church Outreach and Support in Russia  
      (50% funded of $44,000 commitment) 
Mission Work in Georgia (48% funded of $33,000 commitment) 
CELC in Greater China (50% funded of $67,220 commitment) 
CLET in Togo (93% funded of $61,908 commitment) 
CCTS in Sierra Leone (50% funded of $12,495 commitment) 
Greater China (New Work) (74% funded of $14,960) 
Cambodia (70% funded of $16,500 commitment) 

Expenses 10/1/2013-12/31/2013                                                        2,020.24 
Ending funds for LCMS Ministry, 12/31/2013                                                                                 $69,131.74* 
 
 
* In early January 2014, $58,655 of this amount was sent to LCMS Office of International Mission for project support 
Total commitment for 2013-2014 $261,083 
Remaining amount needed for 2013-2014 projects: $ 48,803 

 
 

Thanks from the Student President of CLET 
(Lutheran Center for Theological Studies) 

To the Director of JILM: 

We students of the CLET of Dapaong Togo have the honor to respectfully come to you in regards to your kindness to testify of 

our gratitude and our appreciation for all the countless goods that your LCMS institution continues to give us. Indeed, thanks to 

your financial, material and spiritual support, the CLET is able to pay our transport, visas, scholarships, medical assistance and 

also our work documents here at the CLET. For this, we kindly convey our sincere thanks to all those who have contributed to 

the smooth running of our studies. 

We also reassure you that the solid training that we receive here will enable us to bring to our respective countries the good 

doctrine of the Gospel and allow our churches to know good spiritual growth. Finally your support helps the CLET support this 

academic year: 13 students from Togo, Côte d'Ivoire, and Burkina Faso; nine women students and 27 children of students. 

In the hope that these initiatives will continue, please accept, Mr. Director of the JILM, expressions of our deep gratitude. 

For the CLET, 

Student President 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

JILM Newsletter Editorial Staff 

Joyce Best 
Barbara Bielss 
John Brown 
Roger Neeb 
Dalton Noack 
Glenn O’Shoney 
Fred Tscheulin 

Steering Committee 

Paul Howe, Pres. (Pastor) 
Wilbern Michalk, VP (Pastor) 
Jane Ellwanger, Sec. (Layperson) 
Alber Walther, Treas. (Layperson) 
Curtis Mickan (Layperson) 
Mary Schumann (Layperson) 
Joyce Best (Newsletter Editor) 
Alvin Meissner (Pastor) 
Mark Dankis (Pastor) 

JILM Volunteer Coordinator 

Fred Tscheulin starpin2@gmail.com 
512-674-5374 

JILM Website Manager 

Larry Noack 

JILM Website P.R. Material Manager 

Betty Liese 

Membership 

689 Families and Organizations 

Contact JILM 

PO Box 11 
Walburg, TX 78673 
Paulfhowe@aol.com 

JILM website: www.jilmission.org 

 

mailto:starpin2@gmail.com
mailto:Pastor@stpaulthegrove.org
http://www.jilmission.org/
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                                                                               RETURN SERVICES REQUESTED 

 
 
11 YEARS OF SHARING 
CHRIST IN 27 NATIONS 

 
 
Afghanistan (1 year) 
Argentina (1 year)  
Chile (2 years) 
China (2 years) 
Cambodia (3 years) 
Dominican Republic (2 years) 
East Africa (select nations, 1 year) 
Georgia (4 years) 
Ghana (3 years) 
Guinea (4 years) 
Honduras (1 year) 
Hong Kong (1 year)  
India (8 years) 
Kazakhstan (1 year) 
Kyrgyzstan  
 (2 years)  
Nigeria (4 years) 
Pakistan (1 year)  
Papua New 
Guinea  
    (4 years)  
Peru (1 year)  
Philippines  
 (5 years) 
Russia (2 years)  
Sri Lanka  
    (8 years) 
Sudan (1 year)  
Togo, West Africa  
    (3 years) 
Turkey (1 year)  
USA (4 years) 
Vietnam (1 year) 

 

Photos of the installation service of 

Professor Desiré Tadé at the CLET 

at the beginning of the school year. 

Lower right, Professors Koutia (right) 

and Tadé (left) process into the 

service. Upper left, several of the 

students sing the first hymn. Upper 

right, the drummer for the service. 

Lower left, the worshipers share a 

meal together after the service. 


